
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

  

Notice is given that the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) will be holding a Public Hearing in 

respect of the NIRB’s Reconsideration of the Mary River Project Certificate [No. 005] pursuant to 

Section 12.8.2 of the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement.  The Hearing is being held to assess the 

potential ecosystemic and socio-economic impacts of the Early Revenue Phase proposal associated 

with the Mary River project (NIRB File No. 08MN053) as proposed by Baffinland Iron Mines 

Corporation.  

 

LOCATION DATE TIME SCHEDULE 

Pond Inlet 

Community Hall 

January 27, 28, & 29 

2014 
9:00 am – 5:00 pm Technical Presentations  

January 29, 30 & 31, 

2014 
9:00 am – 5:00 pm Community Roundtable 

 

Information: 

All information submitted in support of the NIRB’s assessment and to be considered at the Public 

Hearing is available online through the NIRB’s public registry, including the following: 

 Mary River Final Environmental Impact Statement (FEIS) 

 FEIS Addendum specific to the Early Revenue Phase proposal  

 Technical review comments submitted by interested parties  

 

The NIRB’s public registry is accessible online at ftp.nirb.ca or by using the following direct link: 

http://ftp.nirb.ca/03-MONITORING/08MN053-MARY%20RIVER%20IRON%20MINE/01-

PROJECT%20CERTIFICATE/04-AMENDMENTS/ERP/  

 

Procedure: 

The Public Hearing will be guided by the NIRB Rules of Procedure.  Simultaneous English-Inuktitut 

interpretation will be provided throughout the proceedings.  

 

Participation 

Parties who wish to apply to become formal intervenors must submit a completed Intervenor 

Application (available from the NIRB) by 12:00 pm MST on Friday December 13, 2013. Parties 

awarded intervenor status and members of the public wishing to provide written comments to be 

considered at the Public Hearing must file their comments with the NIRB by January 13, 2013. 

Even if you have not provided written comments, at the Public Hearing any person who wishes to 

express their views may register with the Board on the day of the Hearing to share their spoken 

comments and questions during the portions of the Hearing set aside to hear the views of the public.  

 

For more information, please contact the NIRB toll-free at 1-866-233-3033 or via email at 

info@nirb.ca.  
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